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WASHINGTON CHAPTER
LUNCHEON MEETING

*THURSDAY*
April 2, 1992

SPEAKER

Honorable
Stephen A. Trodden

Inspector General
Dept. of Veterans Affairs

About the Speaker
Page 3

The Challenge of Auditing
Health Care Issues in The

Dept. of Vet. Affairs

Touchdown Club
2000 L Street, N.W.

(Near Farragut West Metro Stop)

Luncheon: 12:00 noon

Menu: London Broil

Cost: $16.00 (Members)

$18.00 (Non-Members)
Reservations Recommended

Call (703) 758-4080 Voice Mail
Through Tuesday March 31

Non-Members Welcome

No-Shows are Expected to Pay

Walk-in's Welcome on Space
Available Basis

FEDERAL ACCOUNTING STANDARDS ADVISORY BOARD (FASAB)
ANOTHER FIRST-HEARING THE PUBLIC

By Dennis S. Mitchell, Editor-in-Chief

The FASAB scored another first on February 28, 1992, hearing testimony from
a number of private sector experts, and others. Speakers included: Carol Cox
Waite, President, Committee for a Responsible Federal Budget; Robert Anthony,
Harvard University; Jesse Hughes, Old Dominion University/American Accounting
Association; John Cherbini, Coopers and Lybrand; and American Institute of Cer-
tified Public Accountants representatives. The hearing highlighted many difficult
issues facing the Board, e.g.

(1) Is a conceptual framework docu-
ment a necessary first step?

(2) Should the Board adopt existing
standards, e.g., Title II, or FASB?

(3) Who will use the statements and
for what purpose: Congress, public,
Federal managers, or others?

(4) Is a User Needs Study necessary?

(5) Is Net Financial Resources a use-
ful concept, and inclusions/exclusions?

(6) What assets should be valued, esp.
inventories and fixed assets, and how,
acquisition cost, lower of cost or mar-
ket, more than one way, or other?

(7) Is depreciation a significant Fed-
eral financial management concept?

(8) Are consolidated financial state-
ments necessary, or are agency or
program statements more appropri-
ate?

(9) Are there public/private sector
differences significant to the Board's
standard-setting activities?

Speakers and Board members sup-
ported a variety of solutions for issues
raised, some directly opposed to each
other. A single solution was not ap-
parent for these and other issues.
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HIGHLIGHTS

Sam Mok, Chapter President,
speaks out on dealing with CFO
Act changes, page 2.

Speaker's Bio, Chapter Offi-
cers, Directors, and Chairper-
sons, page 3.

Chapter Calendar and Sched-
ule of Events, page 4.

Chapter Educational Event
April 15 & 16, 1992 page 4.

Photo and Bio series on Chap-
ter Officials continues, along
with other Chapter Activity,
pages 5 & 6.

Chapter Election-Candidate
bios and mail-in tear-off ballot,
pages 7 & 8.
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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Samuel T. Mok

As the CFO Act is in the process of implemen-
tation within all the Federal agencies, many financial
managers face responsibility realignments and report-
ing line changes. Within every reorganization, there
is an unfortunate yet inevitable perception of "win-
ners" and "losers." Squeezing the best out of a not-
very-happy situation is an important career manage-
ment technique in these uncertain times. Job security,
in the traditional sense, is a thing of the past even
within the Federal employment sector as the govern-
ment grapples with the National budget deficit. Work-
ing hard no longer determines career advancement.
Rather, working smarter enhances the possibility of
advancement during a downsizing climate. Doing the
right thing right, the first time, every time, will be
the solution to doing more with less.

In dealing with changes, a positive attitude to-
ward life and a healthy dose of self-confidence are
two important ingredients for successful career en-
hancement. I am a firm believer and practitioner of
the old saying, "When God gives you a lemon, make
lemonade and sell it for a profit." Temporary career
setbacks are usually not fatal but can be at times a
blessing in disguise. For example, reported recently
by national newspapers, Gerald Levin was passed over
for the top job at Time, Inc. a few years ago and
ended up working for his career competitor, Nick
Nicholas. Several weeks ago, while Nick was enjoying
the ski slopes with his family, the Board of Directors
of Time-Warner (the newly merged company from
Time and Warner Brothers) forced out Mr. Nicholas;
Mr. Levin is now the CEO heir apparent to a com-
pany several times larger than the one he was not
allowed to manage. I have heard many similar "table
turning" episodes in the Federal government. Just
remember, when cream is mixed with water, water
will not be able to stop the cream from rising. Be
patient!

Working smarter requires efficient time man-
agement, sound prioritizations, and very sensitive po-
litical radar (understanding the subtleties of the
politics in your organization). Efficient time manage-
ment eliminates the need to spend unusually long
hours in the office. True achievers don't measure their
productivity or contribution in terms of number of
hours spent in the office. They focus on results. Sound
prioritization means not trying to solve all of the
world's problems at once nor treating all tasks with
equal urgency. A successful exeetltive~ets his or her
priorities in terms of predefined "legacy" and holds
everything else at neutral or break even. Decide how
you wish to be remembered (legacy) and concentrate
on tasks that will contribute toward that goal. Other
priorities should be treated accordingly. Working
without being plugged into a good political radar sys-
tem is like driving on country roads in West Virginia
blindfolded. There are many ways to "plug in." Being
active in professional organizations such as AGA is a
proven method. Be active!

Sometimes, leaving is the best change. My career
has received a substantial boost every time I made a
change by leaving. I must admit that it was very scary
and extremely risky when taking those steps. Each
time, I suffered through many sleepless nights before
finally making the "jump." In hindsight, I am glad I
did or I would still be miserable and spending time
wondering "what if." It takes a lot of courage and
family support to take career risks. But if done cor-
rectly, the reward is well worth it. Be brave!

Bottom line-do the best you can, maintain a
positive attitude, be patient, be active, be brave, keep
all options open and don't be boxed in!
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ABOUT THE SPEAKER

Stephen A. Trodden was confirmed by the
Senate on August 4, 1990, following his
nomination by President Bush to be the
Inspector General for the Department of
Veterans Affairs.

As VA Inspector General, Mr. Trodden
directs a nationwide staff of some 417 in-
vestigative and audit personnel. His office
conducts oversight reviews to find ways
to enhance the effectiveness and effi-
ciency of VA programs, and to prevent
waste, abuse and fraud.

In 1986, Mr. Trodden was selected to be
the Assistant Inspector General for Au-
diting in the Office of the Inspector Gen-
eral, Department of Defense, where he
was the Director for Major Acquisition
Programs from 1983 to 1986. He was the
Director for Procurement in the Office of

the Assistant Secretary of Defense (Comp-
troller) from 1981 to 1983, and the Dep-
uty Director from 1975 to 1981. From
1973 to 1975, he was the Deputy Direc-
tor for Research and Development in the
office of the Assistant Secretary of De-
fense (Comptroller). He served as Tech-
nical Advisor/Budget' Analyst in the
Directorate for Procurement, Office of the
Assistant Secretary of Defense (Comp-
troller) from 1969 to 1973. From 1966 to
1969, Mr. Trodden was Staff Officer for
the RED EYE and SAM-D missile systems,
U.S. Army Missile Command, and from
1962 to 1966 he was an industrial engi-
neer with the U.S. Army Material Com-
mand.

Mr. Trodden was appointed to the Senior
Executive Service in 1979. In 1983, he
was awarded the Secretary of Defense
Meritorious Civilian Service Award for de-
veloping budget policies and financial
management principles for multi-year pro-
curement contracting. In 1990, he re-
ceived the Secretary of Defense
Distinguished Civilian Service Award for
making significant contributions to de-
tecting and preventing fraud, waste, and
mismanagement, and to improving the
economy and effectiveness of DoD poli-
cies, procedures and programs.

Mr. Trodden is a graduate of the Uni-
versity of Michigan (B.S.E., 1962) and the
Georgetown University Law Center (J.D.,
1965).

A Washington, D.C. native, Mr. Trodden
is married, has two children, and resides
in Arlington, Va.
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31- March-Deadline for Reservations for

Washington Chapter Luncheon on
April 2. Call the Chapter Voice Mail
(703) 758-4080 to Make Reservations.
Non-Members are Welcome

2- Washington Chapter Luncheon Fea-
tures The Honorable Stephen A.
Trodden, Inspector General, Dept. of
Veterans Affairs-Touchdown Club,
2000 L St., N.W. (Near Farragut West
Metro Stop). Make reservations by
calling the Washington Chapter Voice
Mail (703) 758-4080.

3- Deadline for submitting articles for
the The Washington Connection May
issue.

9-10- Federal Accounting Standards Ad-
visory Board (FASAB) Monthly
Meeting (9:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m.), GAO
Bldg., 441 G. St. N.W., Room 7313.
Call Alice Keels (202) 504-3344.

15-16- Washington Chapter Educational
Event Annual Accounting Systems
Seminar - Two-day Seminar, Var-
ious Speakers, Ramada Renais-
sance Hotel, Tech World.
Members $240, Non-Members
$280. Call Chapter Voice Mail
(703) 758-4080.

21- Northern Virginia Chapter, Dinner
Meeting, Social 5:30 p.m., Dinner/
Meeting 6:15-8:30, Speaker, Ms. Mary
Hamilton, GAO. Call Andrea Walker
(202) 619-3066. Members with Re-
servations $17. All others $20.

Schedule of Events

22- Small Business Course Begins-Call
Deborah Chevalier (301) 731-5300
ext. 2134, David Neverman (703) 875-
1662, or Joyce Charles (202) 523-
5906.

22- Montgomery/Prince Georges Chapter.
Half-Day Workshop and Dinner
Meeting, Holiday Inn, College Park.
For Information Call Sylvia Jiles (202)
732-5615.

__n nn n_n_n n- n n- nn____-

APRIL 15 & 16
WASHINGTON CHAPTER

EDUCATIONAL EVENT

FOUR PROGRAM TRACKS

I-Latest OMB/FASAB acct sys guidance
2-Vendor automated accounting systems
3-Latest CFO Council form and content
4-Related topics, e.g., audit prep

n nn_nn nn nn_nnnnn_----

Washington Chapter
Future Luncheon Meeting

May 7
Speaker: Clyde Jeffcoat
AGA National President

-- -- --- -- --- -- --- --- --- -- --- --- --- --- --- --- --- --- -------

June 22-June 24, AGA Professional De-
velopment Conference, "Total Financial
Management," Dallas/Forth Worth, AGA
Members, Super Saver by May 1, $495,
later $550. Non-Members, Super Saver by
May 1, $595, later $650. Call 1-800-433-
17!}0,~I!f!~i~LSt:y-_Fi!~Numbet. &-01624S
for Special Rates.

May 31-June 5 & August 9-14, Private
Sector Council and University of Mary-
land School of Public Affairs and College
of Business Management conduct the
Third Annual "Financial Officer as a Fi-
nancial Leader," at the Maritime Institute
near Baltimore. Cost of the two-week pro-
gram is $3,000 including room, board, and
materials. Max 68 CPE's possible. Call
program Director Steve Block at (301)
405-6354.

Spring 1992 Activities of the Brookings
Institution Accountants Roundtable, Co-
Sponsored by The American University,
The Kogod College of Business Admin-
istration, Accounting Department-The
American University, Brookings Institu-
tion-Roundtable discussions will be con-
vened on April 23 and May 21, and will
feature Ron Young and Elmer Staats, Fed-
eral Accounting Standards Advisory Board;
and Don Chapin, GAO, among others.
Contact Jim L. Nelson (202) 885-1930 or
RaymondEinhorn (202) 885-1930or (202)
362-1884 for further information.
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19 20 21 22 23 24 25
MontlPGWorkshop

NOVAGA DinnerMeeting
DinnerMeeting SmallBus.CourseBeg.

26 27 28 29 30
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CHAPTER OFFICIAL OF
THE MONTH

Yash Parekh
Assistant Treasurer

Yash Parekh is a Staff Accountant
working for the U. S. Department of
Transportation in the areas of Federal
Managers' Financial Integrity Act
(FMFIA), Cash and Debt Manage-
ment, and Special Projects.

Yash comes from Bombay, India, and
'hRS~B.S: and M.B.A. degrees in ac-
counting. He also has a law degree
in India.

Yash loves to sing, read and travel.
He keeps himself busy with various

community works. He belongs to a
drama group, a music group, and var-
ious social clubs. He has been asso-
ciated with the Association of
Government Accountants for the last
twolthree years as an Assistant Treas-
urer.

-----------------------------------------------------

WASHINGTON CHAPTER

Minutes for February 26, 1992
Meeting of CEC.

By Pat Wensel, Chapter Secretary

Call to Order: Secretary Pat Wensel
called the meeting to order at 11:45
am.

Secretary's Report: The secretary's re-
port was approved as presented. All
members present thought it was good
to receive copies of the minutes prior
to the meeting.

Treasurer's Report: The treasurer's re-
port as of February 12, 1992 was mailed
to all board members for review prior
to the CEC meeting. Warren Cot-
tingham reported that for the upcoming
two day educational event in April, we
need an attendance of 260 to meet our
profit goal and 120 to break even.
ASMC owes the Chapter $3,394.64 from
the joint educational event held in Jan-
uary. The treasurer and Chapter Pres-
ident are both working with ASMC to
collect the amount. (Note: Subsequent
to the CEC meeting, a check was re-
ceived from ASMC in full payment.)
The treasurer's report was accepted as
presented.

Committee Reports:

Regional News-Doris Chew, reported
that Bill Sharkey has resigned as our
representative to the National Executive
Council. Joe Donlon was appointed as
the new representative to the NEC. A
meeting was held with Neil Tierney,
Chair of the Education and Research
Foundation. He realizes that educa-
tional events by the foundation are pro-
viding substantial competition to our
educational events and draining training
dollars available in the D.C. area. It was
proposed that the foundation share rev-
enues from their events with local chap-
ters at a rate of $10 per head for
chapter members attending locally held
national events. The CEC voted to ac-
cept this proposal.

Program-President Mok reported that
a speaker is needed for April. Mayor
Kelly declined due to a prior commit-
ment.

Meetings-Judy Parsons reported that
we had 106 for the February luncheon
meeting and 37 attended the seminar.
The March meeting will be held at the
Marriott Hotel at 1221 L Street, N.W.
Helene Boatner, Comptroller, CIA, will
be the speaker.

Education-Mike Noble reported that
the 2 day seminar is scheduled for April
15 and 16 at the Ramada Tech World
on 9th Street, N.W. Maximum capacity
for the event is 300 at a cost of $240
for both days to include coffee breaks
and lunch. Jill Kent, CFO at State, and
Neil Tierney, Chair of AGA National
Education and Research Foundation,
will be keynote speakers. The first day
will focus on accounting systems, while
the second day will address form and
content of financial statement, prepar-
ing for audit, Systems 90, and the new
auditing guidelines.

Publicity/Agency Liaison-Karl Boet-
tcher reported that he is finalizing the
list of agency contacts. Deputy CFOs
of agencies have been particularly sup-
portive in those efforts. The committee
is developing a marketing plan to get
news of events to the agency contacts.
Dennis Mitchell has developed a mail-
ing list of CFOs and Deputy CFOs and
offered to provide labels to Karl. Den-
nis will request an extra set of labels
from National for Mike Noble to send
a special flyer on the April event. There
will be a social activity event at the
Touchdown Club on March 18. It is
publicized in the current newsletter.

Chapter Awards-Neil Davies reported
that March 6 is the due date for award
nominations to National. All nomina-
tions are due to Nancy Fleetwood by
February 28.

Research-Marc Page has split the com-
mittee into three teams. Objectives have
been developed for each team. A listing
of the team members with their objec-
tive was distributed. Marc continues to
receive calls from others who want to
serve. He has formed a waiting list and
is encouraging callers to join other com-
mittees.

Small Business-Joyce Charles reported
that the small business course is sched-
uled to begin in April at the Depart-
ment of Labor. The fee will be $50 per
registrant. The textbook is being revised
- errors had been found. Joyce inquired
about a bulk mail permit. The Chapter
does not have a bulk permit.

President Mok reported that a reporter
from the Washington Times called to
research a complaint about the speech
delivered by Dr. Nichols at the Lead-
ership Conference. A negative article
may result. Dianne Guensberg was ap-
pointed to the vacant directorship on
the board with unanimous approval by
the board. A nominating committee will
be appointed by President Mok. A new
committee has been appointed for the
purpose of organizing activities and so-
cial events. A name will be determined
at a later date.

President Mok adjourned the meeting
at 12:58 p.m. The next CEC meeting
will be held on March 25.
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- COMMITTEE REPORTS AND ACTIVITIES -

RESEARCH

By Marcus W. Page, Chairman
Research CommitteelPresident-Elect

The Chapter Research Committee has
begun a year and a haJf Jook into what
factors result in successfuJ financiaJ sys-
tem implementation and what problems
preclude success. Given the record of de-
velopmental projects across government
over the past few years, we believe this
effort can make a strong contribution to
those who will soon begin such efforts and
those who are struggling with current
projects.

The project is divided into three teams
focused on the following initial questions.

A. STANDARDS (How do you tell if it
is a good system?)

Coordinator: Mark Turner
Coopers and Lybrand
1800 M St., NW.
Washington, D.C. 20036

Project Team: Eugene Schulman
(Treasury) (Bureau
of Public Debt)
Robert Jones (An-
derson Consulting)
Mark Page (Treas-
ury)

B. PACKAGES (What's happening with
implementation?)

Coordinator: David Neverman (Con-
sultant)
6355 Cotswold Way
Broad Run, VA 22014

Project Team: Marilyn Vegh (VA)
Ann Riley (AU/FASAB)
Cis Kuennen (DOl)

C. PLUMS (Identify a few GOOD sys-
tems!)

Coordinator: Larry Blim
USDA-FNS
3101 Park Center Drive
Alex, VA 22302

Project Team: Janet McBride (Patent
Office)

Phil Maestri, (DoED)
James Naughton (Con-
sultant)

Over the course of the project, we eXe
pect to publish for the Chapter member-
ship a series of articles in the monthly
newsletter and separate reports of project
findings which will be made available to
the membership.

The committee members, of course,
have contacts in some agencies. You, the

Chapter members represent virtuaJly all
FederaJ agencies in the Washington area.
If you have information that would be of
value to the project teams, please mail it
to the appropriate Team Coordinator at
the address listed.

This is your opportunity to present in-
formation that would help others facing
similar systems development problems or
information that would gain recognition
for something done successfully in your
agency.

----- -- -- -- -------

MEMBERSHIP

By Evelyn A. Brown, Director
Membership Services

The overall membership efforts during the
month of January, 1992 winter recruit-
ment campaign-"AGA in '92-Try for
Two" was very successful. The Washing-
ton Chapter headed the list with the larg-
est number of new members during this
month. This was made possible with the
help of all of you and your continuing
support and interest in the organization.

Welcome to our new and reinstated mem-
bers. Weare happy to have you on board.

Member & Agency

Thomas J. Barchi, NRC
Amy L. Boward-Hamme, DOE
Mark W. Duda, Smithsonian-Thomas Blair
Ronald L. Hicks, U.S. Senate
Kathleen L. Kummer, Oracle Corp.
Susan M. Linder, HHS
Linda Lloyd
Anthony G. Marasco, Treasury IRS-Mike Noble
Antonio Morales, Jr., Treasury
Laura A. Patton, DOL-Nicholas Jourgas
Denise Rabun, Booze, Allen
Sheila K. Smith, Interior-Michael Horst
James M. Van Wert
Karen E. Wright, Transportation

- Evelyn A. Brown
Sheila W. Zukor, Treasury FMS-Karl Boettcher

Sponsor

Membership status is as follows:
Balance 5/91
New Members

Sub Total

Suspensions
Reinstatements
Transfer Out

Balance

1,074
112

1,186

( 136)
16

~
1,063

If you require additional information re-
garding membership, please do not hesi-
tate to contact me at (202) 366-0269 or
Sue Fields at (301) 496-3417.
-----------------------------------------------------------

SMALL BUSINESS
EDUCATION

By Joyce Charles, Director
Small Business Education Committee

The next "Basic Training in Accounting
and Small Business Management" Course
will start April 22, 1992. The session will
be held at the U.S. Department of Labor,
200 Constitution Ave., N.W. We are look-
ing for potentiaJ enrollees, so if you have
any suggestions on who would be inter-
ested, please call Deborah ChevaJier at
(301 731-5300 (ext. 2134), David Never-
man at (703) 875-1662, or Joyce Charles
at (202) 523-5906.
- -------------- ----- --

CHAPTER RECOGNITION

By Jean Bowles, Chair
Chapter Recognition Committee

Through Eebruagz., 1992, the Chapt=
racked up 9,355 points in the national
chapter evaluation and recognition pro-
gram. There remains two months to go in
the 91/92 program year.

The categories-administration, meet-
ings, newsletter, and awards-will max
out. Education has the possibility of
reaching the yearly maximum.

Although the Chapter does an excep-
tionaJ job in presenting the financial man-
agement courses and in the volunteer
income tax assistance program, the yearly
maximum for public service will not be
reached due to the way the recognition
program is structured.
-----------------------------------------------------------

MEMBERS ALERT-
CHAPTER ELECTION

By Marcus W. Page
President-Elect

The annual selection of officers, directors,
and committee chair persons is at hand.
If you are interested in making a contri-
bution to your profession in this way,
please call Diane Bray, Nominations Com-
mittee Chairperson (703) 697-7297 or me
directly (202) 566-2861. If you want to
change the chapter for the better, this is
your opportunity.

Renewal notices for membership dues
were mailed out last month. If you did
not receive your renewal invoice, please
check with the Membership Coordinator,
Thomas Graham at (703) 684-6931.
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OFFICERS

LARRY WILSON-Member since 1979; Direc-
tor, Education, 1990-91; Director, Chapter
Awards, 1989-90; Service, Chief Financial Of-
ficers Council, CFO Executive Board, and Fed-
eral Financial Managers Council. Director, U.S.
Dept. of Agriculture's, Office of Finance and
Management, Member, Senior Executive Ser-
vice.

PATRICIA L. WENSEL-Member since 1984;
Secretary; Member, Planning Committee, Na-
tional Leadership Conference, 1991-92;
Speaker, AGA Education and Research Foun-
dation CFO Act Workshops; Joint AGA &
American Society of Military Comptrollers ed-
ucation events 1989-90; 1990-91; VITA vol-
unteer; team leader, Office of the Comptroller,
Dept. of Treasury; CPA in Md; Certified Fraud
Examiner; Masters, Public Financial Manage-
ment.

JOYCE CHARLES-Member since 1974; Di-
rector, Small Business Education, 1991-92, Di-
rector, VITA, 1989-91; Co-chair, VITA,
Member, Small Business Education, 1988-91;
Assistant Director, Office of Financial Manage-
ment Audits, Office of Inspector General, Dept.
of Labor.

Association of Government Accountants
P.O. Box 423
Washington, D.C. 20044

DIRECTORS

RONALD ADOLPHI-Member since 1974;
Chair, National Research Committee, American
Society of Military Comptrollers (ASMC); Chairs
or serves, professional and civic associations BA,
MS, MBA, PhD; Deputy Director, Accounting,
Policy, Office of the Comptroller, Dept. of De-
fense; Member Senior Executive Service.

JOAN BOZZONETTI-Member since 1990;
Chair, Budget & Finance 1991-92; Treasurer,
1990-91; Director, Office of Financial Opera-
tions and Reports, Dept. of Commerce.

EVELYN BROWN-Member since 1974; Di-
rector, Membership Services, 1990-92; Chair-
person Programs, 1989-90; VITA volunteer;
Member National Office, International Finance
Committee; Dept. of Transp.

DEBORAH CHEVALIER-Member since
1990. Co-chair, Small Business Education Com-
mittee (1988-92). Executive Assistant in Pro-
gram Accounting, Computer Sciences
Corporation.

WARREN J. COTTINGHAM-Member since
1977; Treasurer, 1991-92; Chairperson Meet-
ings Committee, 1989-91; Member, Washing-
ton Chapter President's Award for outstanding
service, May 1990; Fiscal Systems Coordinator,
Financial Management Service, Dept. of Treas-
ury; CPA VA; Certified Information Systems
Auditor; MBA.

Association of Government

Washington Chapter
Nominating Committee
P.O. Box 423

Washington, D.C. 20044

PATRICIA DEWS-Member since 1990; Di-
rector, Budget & Finance, 1990-92; Chair,
Comptroller's Roundtable 1991-92; Member,
American Association for .Budget & Program
Analysis; Director, Budget Division, Public
Buildings Service, Gen. Svc. Admin.; MPA.

NANCY FLEETWOOD-Member since 1989;
Director, Chapter Awards, 1990-92, U.S.
Courts; Member, Senior Executive Service.

JUDITH FUERSTENBERG-Member since
1985; Membership Committee, 1987-89; as-
sisted Treasurer and Meetings Committee,
1988-89; Member, Governmental Accounting
and Auditing Committee, D.C. Institute of
CPAs; Associate Director, Financial Audit Di-
vision, Dept. of Energy.

DENNIS MITCHELL-Member since 1973,
Editor-in-Chief, Newsletter, The Washington
Connection, 1991-92; BS, MPA, CPA, CFP,
CTM, Team Leader, Financial Reporting &
Systems, Office of the Comptroller, Dept. of
Treasury.

DAVID NEVERMAN-Member since 1988;
Chair, Small Business Education Committee
and member Research Committee, 1991-92; in-
dependent consultant in financial systems and
strategic planning.

JEFFERY WILLIAMS-Member, New Orleans
Chapter since 1988; Treasurer, 1991; Mem-
bership Chair, 1992; Served on Community
Outreach, Education, and Newsletter Commit-
tees; AGA Recruitment Program 1991.
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The Washington Connection April 1992
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I (PAGE 7/8 TEAR-OFF) ***BALLOT*** (PAGE 7/8 TEAR-OFF) I
I VOTE FOR ONE (1) CANDIDATE FOR EACH OFFICER POSITION AND UP TO FIVE (5) CANDIDATES FOR DIRECTOR BY TEARING I
I OFF PAGE 7/8, FOLDING, STAPLING/TAPING, STAMPING AND SENDING AS A SELF-MAILER OR SENDING IN A STAMPED ENVELOPE I
I

TO REACH THE COMMITTEE BY APRIL 17, 1992. THE MEMBER'S ADDRESS LABEL ON BOTTOM OF THIS PAGE WILL VALIDATE ITHE BALLOT. ALL WRITE-IN CANDIDATES MUST RECEIVE AT LEAST 50 VOTES TO BE CONSIDERED.

I OFFICERS DIRECTORS I

I I
I President-Elect-Larry Wilson vr:" Ronald Adolphi 1. I
I 2. Joan Bozzonetti 2. I
I Other \..-3. Evelyn Brown 3. 14. Deborah Chevalier 4.

I Secretary-Patricia Wensel -So Warren Cottingham 5. I
I --6. PatriciaDews 6. I
I Other vf. Nancy Fleetwood 7. I
I v1;. Judi Fuerstenberg 8. I

Treasurer-Joyce Charles v9. Dennis Mitchell 9. II 10. David Neverman 10.

I Other 11. Jeffery Williams 11. I
I For Information Call: Other 1

I Diane Bray (703) 697-7297 I
I Dennis Mitchell (202) 566-6261 Other I
I Ronald Lynch (202) 862-3324 1

I Marcus Page (202) 566-2861 Other I
1 I

P.O. Box 423

Washington, D.C. 20044
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FIRST CLASS MAIL-
PLEASE EXPEDITE


